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“Abortion May Be Legal, But It Is Still Morally Wrong!”

Answers in Genesis’s Steve Ham Addresses
Large Crowd at Right to Life Banquet

Pictured here is Steve Ham who is a Senior Director for the World-

wide Outreach for Answers in Genesis and is a Director with the Cre-

ation Museum near Cincinnati. Ham addressed the crowd close to 700

Right to Life Members who attended this Annual event. Ham, a native of

Australia moved his family to the United States in 2009. Ham uses a

PowerPoint presentation to prove his point that God created this world

and to disprove the Big Bang Theory. Picture by Tyler Lengacher

Jerry & Patti Schnarr Family
Honored as the Adoptive Family
at Annual Right To Life Banquet

Pictured here is the Schnarr Family of

Shoals after they were honored at the Annual

Right to Life Banquet on October 2nd. Shown

here is (Right to Left) President of Daviess

County Right to Life Louis Kavanaugh Jr. who

made the presentation, to his left is Jerry

Schnarr, His wife Patti, adopted Children

Anthony (front) John (back) and Joanna.

Patti and Jerry Schnarr both spoke of the

adoption of their children, and it was Patti who

said, “Adoption is not just for cute, little babies,

it doesn’t matter how old you are. You still

need a family.” The Schnarrs not only adopted

two young children but also adopted their old-

est son John who was 25 years old at the time of

his adoption. The Schnarrs said it was tough to

start with, but they have all come together and

now they are a family. It was truly a heart-

warming story, and the complete story written

by the Schnarrs is published in the 2014 Right

to Life Banquet Book.
Picture by Liz Kavanaugh

In Memory of
Garland Gentry

Garland Gentry 93, Hus-

band of the late Donna Gentry

passed on Wednesday Nov. 12

at the home of his daughter in

Linton. Garland was a strong

supporter of Daviess County

Right to Life and stood by his

wife Donna as she led the local

Right to Life group to some

amazing accomplishments

here in Daviess County.
Continued on next page
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Garland was always right by Donna’s side in all of those

great moments, especially when Donna started the Preg-

nancy Care Center in Washington.

Garland was born in Tackanight, Minnesota, on March

30, 1921, to William L., Sr. and Ruth (Pierson) Gentry. Gar-

land married his first wife, Ruby Dellinger, in 1944, and she

preceded in death. Garland married his second wife, Donna

K. “Dalton” Gentry, in 1970, and she also preceded in death

in February of 2011.

Garland was a WWII veteran who served in the U.S.

Army and was later employed at the Crane Ammunition

Depot. He later started the Daviess County Equipment busi-

ness, which he owned and operated for 18 years and retired

in 2010. He was an avid supporter of Right to Life and the

Pregnancy Care Center in Daviess County.

Survivors include one son, Randy Gentry and one daugh-

ter, Linda (Ron) Drew, both of Linton; four step-sons: Brad

(Michelle) Rainey, Scott (Brenda) Rainey, Don (Karen)

Rainey and Brian (Lori) Rainey all of Washington; 13 grand-

children, 22 great-grandchildren, one great-great-grandson.

Funeral services were held at 10:30 AM on Friday

November 14, at the Anderson-Poindexter Memory Chapel

in Linton with Interment in Sugarland Memory Gardens.

Marvin Arvin Presented with Donna
Gentry Pro-Life Award

Pictured above is Marvin Arvin (left) former President of

Martin County Right To Life as he is presented the 2014

Donna Gentry Pro-Life Award by Daviess County Right To

Life President Louis Kavanaugh Jr.. The presentation was

made at the Annual Daviess-Martin-Pike County Right To

Life Banquet held this past Thursday night at the Simon J.

Graber Building. Arvin has served as President of Martin

County Right To Life for much of the last 30 years and has

also served in various capacities for the Organization.

Marvin and his Wife Virginia live in rural Loogootee. It was

announced that State Senator John Waterman was the other

recipient of the Pro-Life Award but was not able to attend the

Banquet. The Banquet was attended by 600-700 people and

was one of the Largest Crowds ever for the county groups.
Picture by Tyler Lengacher

In Memory of Jack Graber:

Long Time Supporter

of Daviess County Right

To Life Jack Graber

passed away on Tuesday

Oct. 14 after suffering a

heart attack on the previ-

ous Sunday. Jack was 77

years old.

Born March 5, 1937,

in Daviess County, he

was the son of Fred and

Fannie (Graber) Graber.

Jack attended Providence

Mennonite Church and

was a farmer, former bus

driver for the North

Daviess and Barr-Reeve school corporations. He was a cur-

rent Daviess County councilman, serving over 30 years and

was on the ballot for re-election this year.

He is survived by his wife, Alda “Til” (Graber) Graber,

whom he married Feb. 14, 1964; one daughter, Jacqueline

Graber-Thorne and husband Dr. Marcus Thorne of Washing-

ton. He leaves one brother, Willard Graber and four grand-

children.

Jack served as a table host for the Right To Life Banquets

selling tickets for many years. Jack gave encouragement and

support to the organization and he praised the organization

for their support of adoption instead of abortion.

Jack was in failing health and got sick prior to the Banquet

this year and was not able to attend. Jack will truly be missed as

he was very involved in the community. May he rest in Peace!

Attention Teachers

We have been asked by new teachers if they should join

the local teachers union. If you are a Teacher in the Public

School System and belong to the Teachers Union, you most

likely are affiliated with the Indiana State Teachers Associa-

tion and the National Education Association. It is estimated

that your dues are somewhere around $750 per year and that

amount is split between the State Teachers Union (ISTA) and

the National Union (NEA) with a very small amount going to

the local teachers union. The National NEA is a very

pro-abortion organization, and from what we understand, the

ISTA goes along with most of their agenda. Of the dues you

pay per year, most of that money goes to fund these organiza-

tions which in turn are used to lobby against Pro-Life Legis-

lation. These Organizations have supported agendas that

conflict with many of your views. In closing, I would be very

careful about joining your local teachers union. There is an

alternative to joining the local union, and if you want more

information, contact our RTL Office at 812-257-0222.
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Huge Victory as Pro-Life Candidates Win Nationwide, Take Over Senate From
Pro-Abortion Democrats

by Steven Ertel, LifeNews.com

In a landslide election that saw pro-life candidates win-

ning across the nation, pro-life advocates have been able to

take over the Senate from pro-abortion Democrats, led by

Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid.

Harry Reid’s days as the pro-abortion leader of the U.S.

Senate are now numbered as pro-life candidates picked up

enough seats to take over the Senate. Reid has done

pro-abortion President Barack Obama’s bidding and

ensured that abortion-funding Obamacare was passed

through on a party-line vote, with not a single Republican

voting in favor of the legislation. Reid made sure that no

pro-life bills received a vote in the Senate—including mea-

sures to stop taxpayer funding of abortions and a bill to ban

abortions after 20 weeks, when unborn babies can feel pain.

Republicans picked up seats in Montana, where pro-life

Rep. Steve Daines was a winner and West Virginia, where

Rep. Shelley Moore Capito votes 100% pro-life.

In South Dakota, the race slipped away from Democrats and

pro-life Republican former governor Mike Rounds beat out

pro-abortion Rick Weiland (D) and former GOP senator Larry

Pressler. The final results in Arkansas showed pro-life Rep.

Tom Cotton (R) beating pro-abortion Sen. Mark Pryor (D).

Colorado is a race where most political pundits expected

pro-abortion Sen. Mark Udall (D) would retain his seat, but

he ran a campaign obsessed with trashing his pro-life oppo-

nent, Rep. Cory Gardner, on abortion and turned himself off

to voters to such an extent that Gardner led in almost every

poll and eventually won the race handily. Iowa had a

closely-contested race that has seen pro-life state Sen. Joni

Ernst (R) take on the phony war on women mantra in her

race against pro-abortion Rep. Bruce Braley (D). Projec-

tions indicated that Ernst has won the race.

Kansas is a similar race that will go to the end, and it had

pro-life Sen. Pat Roberts (R) taking on pro-abortion inde-

pendent Greg Orman. The campaign appeared to be swing-

ing back to Roberts after Orman had an early lead and

Roberts has been projected to win. North Carolina rounded

out this group of the closest Senate races that would deter-

mine whether Republicans have 52, 53 or 54 votes. Here,

pro-abortion Sen. Kay Hagan fended off a competitive chal-

lenge from pro-life Republican Thom Tillis, and Tillis has a

lead hearing into the final votes of the night.

In Georgia, pro-abortion Democrat Michelle Nunn lost a

chance to get 50 percent of the vote and avoid an overtime

battle as pro-life Republican David Perdue picked up steam

in the final days on his way to winning.

In Kentucky, pro-life Senate Minority Leader Mitch

McConnell kept his seat after battling pro-abortion Alison

Lundergan Grimes.

In Alaska, pro-life Republican Dan Sullivan has led

every poll for weeks and is expected to knock off pro-abor-

tion Sen. Mark Begich (D).

Louisiana will go into an overtime runoff with pro-life

Rep. Bill Cassidy against pro-abortion Sen. Mary Landrieu

(D). Experts predict a pro-life pickup in the southern state.

With Republicans winning the Senate, pro-life advocates

will have control of both the House and Senate and a real

opportunity to pass pro-life bills or put pro-life language in

must-pass legislation in a way that would force pro-abortion

President Barack Obama to either sign the bills or veto them

Some Church Leaders Still not Getting the Message on Abortion

By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

During this election cycle, one local Church Newspaper

put out to their members the importance of voting and what

to look for in voting for Candidates. While they stressed the

importance of not voting for candidates who favor capital

punishment, I had to look deep in the article, and near the

end they briefly mentioned abortion. They did not really

stress the importance of “Not” voting for candidates who

support abortion but merely mentioned abortion would be

something to consider when voting.

Now some church leaders like to hide behind the cloak

that if we say anything we may lose our tax exempt status.

Let me tell you that if President Obama keeps on you may

not have to worry about that; the people he puts in key posi-

tions of his administration are not friendly towards churches

anyway, and the tax exempt status may be something they

would like to take away from the churches.

It has been a pet peeve of mine that Churches aren’t

informing their members that abortion is wrong, and it is

wrong to vote for candidates who support and vote to keep

abortion legal. I have had individuals tell me that if the

churches don’t speak out on this, how will the average voter

know what is right. The Catholic Church in the Evansville

area and around the country tells their pastors that nothing

can be passed out in the churches unless it comes from the

Catholic Bishops. Well, when is the last time you saw some-

thing come to the churches from them? Oh yes, they did

have a pamphlet that was put in the churches on capital pun-

ishment this fall. Now tell me how many have died from

capital punishment and how many have died from abortion

since 1973? Which do you think is the most important issue?

I rest my case. In spite of the lack of information given to the

members on voting, the pro-life candidates made their big-

gest gains in many years. Thank goodness we do have some

pastors who are guided by their conscience and do their best

to educate their members. We must continue to push on and

maybe someday they will get the message.



4

Tennessee Voters Approve
Amendment 1, Will Allow Pro-Life Laws

to Stop Abortions

by Steven Ertelt LifeNews.com

Tennessee voters have

given the Volunteer State a

chance to enact the kind of

pro-life laws that have

dropped abortions to his-

toric lows in state after

state across the nation.

They approved Amend-

ment 1 to help ensure noth-

ing in the state constitution could be used to secure an

unlimited right to abortion. With 86% of the vote counted,

Amendment 1 won with a 54-46 percent margin.

The amendment is necessary because the Tennessee

Supreme Court ruled 4-1 in 2000 that the state constitution

allows unlimited abortions. It is necessary, pro-life advo-

cates say, to be able to pass laws to limit and reduce abor-

tions. The ruling claimed the Tennessee Constitution

contains a fundamental abortion right even broader than Roe

v. Wade or the federal constitution and it resulted in the

striking down of numerous pro-life Tennessee laws that

were helping women and limiting abortions.

Subsequently, the 2000 ruling was also used as precedent

to strike state law requiring the inspection, regulation and

licensure of abortion facilities in Tennessee, he explained.

All of those pro-life protections—which have reduced abor-

tions in some states by as much as 50 percent—could be

restored now that the amendment has been approved

Brain Harris, the Tennessee Right to Life president, told

LifeNews previously that the 2000 ruling in Planned Parent-

hood of Middle Tennessee v. Sundquist made it so “com-

mon sense protections were immediately stripped from state

law books including informed consent for women consider-

ing abortion, a 48 hour waiting period and a requirement that

second and third trimester abortions be performed in regu-

lated hospitals rather than out-patient abortion facilities.”

“We are grateful to God and to the good people of Ten-

nessee for this victory,” Harris said. “Despite millions of

abortion dollars flooding our airwaves with deceptive ads,

the people of Tennessee saw through the falsehoods and

made their voices heard.”

Harris told LifeNews that Yes on 1 coordinated a state-

wide grassroots campaign heavy on volunteers and smaller

financial contributions from individuals, churches and

pro-life organizations.

“We recognized that we would never have the financial

resources of the abortion industry so began planning long

ago to build a team of advocates who could educate and

organize their local communities,” Harris said. “That effort

paid off, especially in rural regions of the state where volun-

teers raised funds and awareness of both the amendment and

the 2000 court ruling in Planned Parenthood of Middle Ten-

nessee v Sundquist, a decision which claimed a fundamental

right to abortion.”

Harris also gave special credit to clergy and religious

leaders throughout the state who made support for the

Amendment a priority.

“In the end this could be characterized as pastors and pul-

pits in opposition to Planned Parenthood’s abortion-profi-

teering. We owe a debt of gratitude to men and women of

faith who refused to accept Tennessee’s designation as an

abortion destination and who actively used their influence to

promote the protection of innocent human life.”

The text of the amendment returns authority for abortion

regulation to the people of Tennessee and their state legislators

and reads as follows: “Nothing in this Constitution secures or

protects a right to abortion or requires the funding of an abor-

tion. The people retain the right through their elected state rep-

resentatives and state senators to enact, amend, or repeal

statutes regarding abortion, including, but not limited to, cir-

cumstances of pregnancy resulting from rape or incest or when

necessary to save the life of the mother.”

After Losing Phony War on Women,
Planned Parenthood Will Target

African-Americans

by Carole Novielli LifeNews.com

As Planned Parenthood’s phony war on women mantra gets

aborted we watched as the map turned red in last night’s elec-

tion. Today, Planned Parenthood appears to be placing their

future election hopes in women of color and young women.

Planned Parenthood lobbied heavily for many pro-abor-

tion candidates in 2014 who lost by a landslide.

Candidates like North Carolina Senate hopeful Kay

Hagan who Cecile Richards, president of Planned Parent-

hood called their number one priority. Wendy Davis in

Texas nick-named “Abortion Barbie” for her filibuster of a

late term abortion ban in the state, also fell hard after

Planned Parenthood flooded the state with support.

Now, instead of admitting that their phony “war on

women” rhetoric and their hard line abortion stance sunk the

Democrats, the largest chain of abortion clinics is placing all

their hope in Blacks and the youth.

Planned Parenthood posted this on their “Women are

Watching” election blog, “Data is still coming in, but it

appears that young women—and especially women of color

—voted in larger numbers than they did in 2010, and voted

for women’s health champions, likely keeping races closer

than they would have been otherwise.“
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Fall Election, Did You Vote or Stay Home
and do Nothing?

I received the following email, and I think it food for

thought for all those who think it will not matter if they vote.

I know Brad Mattes and he and I worked together on the

National Right To Life Board, and he is dedicated to the

Unborn just like myself. Please read what Brad has to say.
Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

By Brad Mattes, Executive Director of

Life Issues Institute

I’m talking about the election. On Tuesday, November 4,

you have the opportunity to hire the people who’ll be speak-

ing for you in Washington, DC, your state capital and local

community. If you’re tempted to move on to another email

or dismiss the importance of electing pro-life candidates,

first read this:

Texas voters elected pro-life state representatives and

senators, plus a pro-life governor. As a result, these elected

officials passed pro-life legislation that after only one year

has saved enough lives from abortion to populate a small

Texas town. Yes, that’s remarkable! And year after year,

more babies will be saved and their parents spared the horri-

ble anguish abortion so often leaves in its wake. Texas

answered the call and they’re saving babies. Now it’s your

turn. Find out who your pro-life candidates are on the local,

state, and federal levels, and vote for them. It’s easy. Use the

internet. Then find at least five persons you can equip with

this information and make sure they go to the polls to do the

same.

Let me ask you this. Are you content to allow Senate

Majority Leader Harry Reid to continue blocking all pro-life

legislation passed by the House? No, I didn’t think so. Do

you want to stop your tax dollars from funding Planned Par-

enthood, the nation’s largest chain of abortion facilities and

the most aggressive lobbyist for abortion-on-demand? Do

you want to save babies with federal legislation that stops

abortion after the fifth month of pregnancy when an unborn

baby can clearly feel pain?

This and more is possible if you vote pro-life and get oth-

ers to join you. Tuesday is critically important to the babies

who’ll be saved from abortion. It’s also important to you and

me, who will benefit from their future contributions to our

nation and communities.

It’s time to stop complaining about pro-abortion mem-

bers of Congress. It’s time to vote for someone better to

replace them. If I sound a little testy about this topic, that’s

because I am. I still haven’t come to terms with Christians

who voted to re-elect Barack Obama, the most pro-abortion

president in our nation’s history. I’m still sickened by those

who kicked the unborn to the curb in favor of the economy.

To them I ask, how’s this “new and improved” economy

working out for you? It’s time. We can do this.

Every day you don’t get involved and vote pro-life, over

3,000 babies die in America’s abortion mills. That’s like six

fully loaded 747s crashing and killing everyone on board.

Every day. You need to make voting pro-life on Tuesday a

priority. Otherwise you bear some of the guilt for their

deaths. When you meet God face to face, what will you say

if He asks, “Why didn’t you help protect my babies? Why

didn’t you exercise the cherished right I gave you to vote in

your governing authorities?” I’m going to vote on Tuesday.

And I’m going to vote like life depends on it—because it

does. Join me.

Sincerely for the babies, Brad Mattes

Great Wins Need to be Followed Up!

By Carol Tobias, National RTL President

We won a huge victory yesterday!

Any victory that saves lives, of course, is huge. But our

election wins yesterday were especially important for the

unborn. Pro-life lawmakers gained majority control in the

U.S. Senate and increased their majority in the U.S. House

of Representatives. And we gained hundreds of new seats in

state legislatures around the country!

The victories we won will make an immediate difference

for the unborn! Now we’ll be able to get votes in the Senate

on pro-life bills, where before, Majority Leader Harry Reid

(D-Nev.) prevented any pro-life legislation from being

heard at all. And we’ll be able to add more state pro-life laws

to the record numbers we passed in 2010, 2011, and 2012.

But even with these new advantages, we can’t let up.

Winning the public debate this fall took everything we have

—both in our hard work and financially—so we begin this

important post-election period almost completely broke. So

to take advantage of our victories and pass the pro-life legis-

lation these victories allow, we urgently need your help! The

unborn are counting on us to get right back to work to con-

vert these victories into policies that save babies’ lives! But

right now we face a financial emergency the likes of which

we rarely have experienced in our history.

Please help us get through this emergency post-election

period and get on with the work of passing needed life-sav-

ing laws with a donation of $500 or $250 to the National

Right to Life Committee. If you can send another amount,

perhaps $100, $50, or $35, please help by giving generously

today.

You can contribute by going to www.chi-cash-advance.

com/sforms/appeal946/Contribute.aspx

Every great movement has its times of glorious wins and

great opportunity. Please help us make this new opportunity

to save so many more human lives a reality with your gener-

ous contribution today! Thank you!

Sincerely, Carol Tobias, National Right to Life President
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JaVale McGee: A Miraculous Story of a Fabulous Talent Almost Aborted

By Dave Andrusko, National RTL News

Editor’s note. The National Basketball Association (the NBA) has just begun its 2014-2015 season. In light of that, I

thought the following inspirational story would be very much worth re-telling.

JaVale McGee

A tip of the hat to Jivin Jehoshaphat who posted a quote

from and a link to a story in Sports Illustrated about profes-

sional basketball player JaVale McGee.

McGee was traded from our local team, the Washington

Wizards, to the Denver Nuggets, in the process going from

what was then a perennial loser to a team with a good shot at

the playoffs.

The story, by Lee Jenkins, is extremely well written and

is built around a common (because true) narrative about

McGee: a raw talent whose prodigious potential is off the

charts but who is among the league leaders in dumb plays.

But from our perspective it is the first and the last para-

graphs that matter most.

“On a Saturday morning in the spring of 1987, Pamela

McGee sat on the shore at Dockweiler State Beach in Los

Angeles, 72 hours from a scheduled abortion. ‘Do you want

to be pregnant?’ the counselor at the clinic had asked her.

‘No,’ McGee replied. She was a single, 24-year-old profes-

sional basketball player, and she could not take maternity

leave. And even if she could, she couldn’t imagine hauling

an infant to Italy and parking the stroller next to the bench.

But as McGee looked out over the Pacific, she began to

reconsider. ‘I prayed and prayed and prayed and felt like I

heard a voice from God,’ McGee says. ‘He was telling me,

‘This is your gift.’ The next day she went to Faithful Central

Bible Church in Inglewood, and the pastor delivered a ser-

mon about not aborting one’s blessings. O.K., God, McGee

thought. You don’t have to beat it into my head. She called

the clinic to cancel, and on Jan. 19, 1988, gave birth to a boy

with physical abilities that would border on the

supernatural.”

In between this remarkable beginning and the last para-

graph is McGee’s story, inspiring on many levels. Although

he appears to the outside world to be the classic man-boy,

there is an awful lot beneath the clownish exterior that leads

you to believe that he will be as good a human being as he

will be an outstanding basketball player.

But what gives the story that extra emotional punch—and

it’s pretty powerful already, wouldn’t you say?—is that

McGee’s near death was something he never knew about

until recently. Here’s the last paragraph that ties the narra-

tive together in an unforgettable manner:

“The day after last year’s dunk contest in L.A., JaVale

called his mother at 8 a.m. and told her he wanted to go to

church. Pamela was exhausted, with only five hours sleep,

and surprised. But she knew just the place. During the ser-

mon at Faithful Central Bible, JaVale looked over at his

mom, tears streaking her cheeks. ‘Why are you crying?’ he

asked. There, for the first time, Pamela told him about the

clinic and the beach and the reason she cannot get all that

upset about alley-oops gone awry. ‘For me,’ she told her

son, ‘you’ve been such a blessing.'” Wow!!

New Right To Life Billboard, Hwy 50

Pictured is the billboard along Hwy 50 on the right side of the

road just west of the old Bethany Christian Cemetery. It has an

Adoption theme and is getting a lot of attention from area residents.

Several have contact us and expressed their support for the sign. If

you would like to help with the costs, see below.

If you want to Help!
The costs to keep this sign up is $100 per month and if you

would like to donate towards keeping this sign up, please contact

Louis Kavanaugh at 812-486-3658 or email at louliz@rtccom.net

The little Girl on this sign is Jenna Marie Letourneau who was the “Adoptive Child“ at last year’s RTL Banquet.
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A Prayer To God,

Hi Lord, it’s me. We are getting older and things are getting ... bad here. Gas prices are too high, no jobs, and food and

heating costs too high. I know some have taken you out of our schools, government and even Christmas, but Lord I ’m asking you to

come back and re-bless America. We really need you! There are more of us who want you than those who don’t!

Thank You Lord, I Love You.

Spots Needed for Small Billboards

Daviess County Right To Life is looking for more spots around the

County to put one of our signs that promote the Right to Life cause. You can

note the sign here that says “Help Fight Abortion, Always Vote Pro-Life!”

Also included is the phone number for our office. We have other possible

options. We will make it acceptable to the property owner. If you have land

near a major highway or prominent location and want to have one of these

signs, please contact Louis Kavanaugh Jr. at 486-3658 and we can work out

the details. If you are interested, you can contact us and we will make the

necessary calls and do the necessary paperwork. Please Note: This is for the

small billboard four feet high by 8 feet wide. Not like the large billboard

along Hwy 50 west of Montgomery.

Ninety-one percent of Indiana Right to Life PAC-Endorsed Candidates Won

INDIANAPOLIS - Polling results show that the Indiana

election results delivered a big win for unborn babies and

their mothers. Indiana Right to Life Political Action Com-

mittee’s (PAC) analysis shows:

� 100 percent of PAC-endorsed statewide candidates won
(3 of 3). Three pro-life women, Connie Lawson, Secre-
tary of State; Suzanne Crouch, Auditor; and Kelly
Mitchell, Treasurer will all hold statewide office.

� 88 percent of PAC-endorsed U.S. House of Representa-
tives candidates won. Incumbent Reps. Jackie Walorski
(IN-2), Marlin Stutzman (IN-3), Todd Rokita (IN-4),
Susan Brooks (IN-5), Luke Messer (IN-6), Larry
Bucshon (IN-8) and Todd Young (IN-9) will all return
to Washington, D.C.

� 100 percent of PAC-endorsed Indiana State Senate can-
didates won (20 of 20). The Senate will have eight
pro-life freshmen, including two pro-life women, Sena-
tors-Elect Liz Brown (District 15) and Erin Houchin
(District 47).

� 88 percent of PAC-endorsed Indiana State House candi-
dates won (54 of 61). Three pro-abortion women, all
incumbents, lost their seats in the House. All three seats

were picked up by PAC-endorsed candidates, including
Representative-elect Julie Olthoff (District 19), the
newest pro-life woman in the House.

Overall, 91 percent of PAC-endorsed candidates won their

races. Only one endorsed incumbent lost, Indiana House Rep.

L. Jack Lutz (District 35). A pro-life PAC-endorsed office-

holder, with the exception of the Superintendent of Public

Instruction, now holds every Indiana statewide office.

“We’re thrilled with the election results,” stated Mike

Fichter, Chairman of the Indiana Right to Life PAC. “We

believe the real winners are the unborn babies and their

mothers in Indiana and across the nation. These pro-life offi-

cials will be able to strongly articulate and advance pro-life

measures that inform women about their options and pro-

mote positive alternatives to abortion.”

Indiana Right to Life PAC works to elect pro-life candi-

dates to public office for the purpose of enacting public pol-

icy that protects the right to life of all persons, including the

unborn. Indiana Right to Life PAC believes that the issue of

life is paramount to all other issues because without the right

to life, all other freedoms are without meaning.

Pro-Life Eric Bassler Wins District 39 Senate Seat:

Washington City Councilman and Business man Eric Bassler won the Senate

seat by defeating Steve Lindsey 61-39% in the Fall Election. Bassler who had

Defeated State Senator John Waterman in the Spring Primary capped off his run

for the State Senate with a resounding victory in the Fall Election. Bassler was

endorsed by Indiana RTL PAC.

Bassler lives in Washington.
Photo from Washington Times Herald, By Kelly Overton
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Have You Renewed Your Membership or Made a Donation to Help Stop Abortion!

When the Obama administration took office in January of 2009, they said their first priority was to pass laws that will

remove all restrictions on abortion. By doing this on the federal level, they would remove all restrictions on abortion, and

the Federal government would now be in control of the abortion issue. All Hospitals would be required to close or lose

funding if they did not perform abortions. Tax payers would once again be required to fund abortions. Through the efforts

of many Pro-Life Leaders in Congress these efforts have been slowed, but the Obama Administration is the most pro-abor-

tion Administration ever elected, and we must renew our efforts to see this does not happen. Will you help?

What can we do to prevent this from happening? Contact your Federal elected officials (Senators and Congressman)

and ask them to vote against all bills promoting Abortion. Otherwise there will be no choice for the children that will be

killed by abortion. For Addresses of our Elected Officials, see page seven of this Newsletter.

Please renew your Membership or make a donation to help with this important work!

Use the coupon and mail your membership/donation to:

Daviess County Right To Life, P.O. Box 41, Washington, Indiana 47501 Phone 812-257-0222

Our Office Location is 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

_______ Yes, I would like to donate my time to help. _______ Please Accept My Donation.

_______ Please Accept My Membership/Renewal $15 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting, ______Other

Name ___________________________________ Address _________________________________

City ______________________________ State ____ Zip _________________

All Donations to Daviess County Right To Life are put into the Education Trust Fund Inc, and they are tax deduct-

ible for Federal Income Tax Purposes. Please Note: When you join the Daviess County Right To Life, you are auto-

matically a member of Indiana Right To Life. No Names are Sold/Passed on to other Groups.

”Thank You for Voting Pro-Life

During the Fall Election.”

Daviess County Right To Life

PO BOX 41

WASHINGTON, IN 47501


